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Health Services Department 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
In order to promote the best environment for maintaining health of all our students and staff, we offer the 
following health information.   
 
The most common illnesses of children are upper respiratory infections (colds, sinusitis, tonsillitis, bronchitis, 
sore throat) and diarrhea. These conditions can be symptomatic of more involved illnesses.  Most often 
however, they are infections within an age/developmental group where hygiene habits are just being learned.  
Therefore, the following are guidelines to assist you with the decision whether or not to send your child to 
school:   
 
A child should NOT attend school if he/she has any of the following symptoms: 
  

1. A fever, taken with an oral or otic (ear canal) electronic device, reading over 100.4℉  
2. OR a temporal electronic device, taken 3-4 times with an average reading over 100℉ 
3. Severe sore throat, presence of green or yellow phlegm 
4. Copious nasal discharge; yellow or green in color 
5. Frequent loose or liquid stools 
6. Any body rash that is not firmly related to contact with an irritant, i.e., poison oak 
7. Itching, watery, discolored eye drainage (yellow, white, green drainage, crust formation) or red eyes 

(Not contributed by any known allergy)  
8. Nausea and/or vomiting 
9. Ear drainage or ear pain (see your healthcare provider)  
10. Persistent and/or productive cough  

 
 
If your child exhibits any of the above conditions, it is best to have the child stay home so they can rest and 
be observed for any other factors that might affect their overall well-being. If they have a fever, they should 
be fever free for 24 hours without medication before returning to school.  Please note, in certain instances 
discretion will be necessary, such as if a child has an oral temperature of 100℉ and a slight nasal discharge 
during flu season. In such situations you may be asked to consult a healthcare provider and obtain a written 
note indicating your child may return to school. 
 
In addition, it is important to note that at times there may be other students within your child’s classroom who 
may require hospitalization for a severe illness following exposure to a common infectious disease.  
 
 
Yours in Good Health,  
 
Tuolumne County Schools Nurses 
Kendra Ziepfel, RCSN-P (209) 536-2049 
Abigail Smith RCSN-P (209) 536-2048 
 
(attachment: CDC Illness Chart) 



 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 



 


